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CITY COMMISSION MEETING
May 16, 2018
PRESENTATIONS ITEM 6-B
E-COMMENTS
Good evening, members of the City Commission, staff and residents.
My name is Chuck Kulin and I live in Hallandale Beach. 
I cannot think of a person better deserving of this high honor than Dr. Judy Selz. She has earned the “Key to the
City”.
Those of us who had the privilege to know her during the past 10 years, worked alongside her, know her
dedication to a better Hallandale Beach.
She has given her time, talent and dedication to this cause. She has never asked anything in return for herself.
During the administration of former Mayor Joy Cooper her efforts were not appreciated, in fact she received many



insults and treats from the dais.
I must admit, many other residents would have given up under the circumstances. But not Dr. Judy Selz. She
delivered her 3 minute speech and quietly listened to the 30 minute tirade from Joy Cooper. If looks could kill, Joy
Cooper would be in jail for murder.
I could speak about Dr. Judy Selz’s efforts for 3 hours but I have only 3 minutes. So I will stop.
She is a shining example for young residents and they should follow her example.  
In closing, I must mention her husband, Dr. Robert (Bob) Selz. In reality, they worked as a team. I hope she will
let Dr. Bob use the Key to the City from time to time as he needs it.
Dr. Judy Selz, congratulation on getting this honor, you earned this the hard way. 
I wish you the very best and many more years of civic involvement.                 


